June 28, 2013

Jeffrey T. Wooten, P.E.


Tierra West, LLC

5571 Midway Park Pl. NE

Albuquerque, NM 87109
e-mail to Jeffrey Wooten and Joel Hernandez
Re:
Capstone Student Housing Drainage Management Plan and Overall Grading Plan
Engineer’s Stamp dated 6-14-13 (M15D026)

Dear Mr. Wooten,
Based upon the information provided in your submittal received 6-14-13, the above referenced submittal cannot be approved for Site Plan for Building Permit action by the DRB until the following comments are addressed: 

1. The City would prefer the storm drain manhole near the middle of the site to be in the drive aisle.
2. Is the pond at the upstream end of the storm drain system required to not exceed the allowable flows from this site?  If so, please provide necessary ponding information.
3. Please label contours and make the finished floor elevations legible so the feasibility of the grading plan can be determined.
4. It seems that concrete collars will be required where the TEE manholes are proposed.  It is preferable to not have concrete collars in the storm drain system.  Hydrology has some suggestions to minimize/eliminate the number of proposed TEE manholes by rerouting the onsite storm drain system.
5. What is the blob shaped object near the middle of the development?
6. The high density of proposed contours near the north entrance may indicate a retaining wall is required in this area.  The City prefers to not have roads supported by retaining walls.  Should the proposed buildings in this area be higher?  
7. This plan should show storm drain and slope easements.  The latest information Hydrology has is the Department of Municipal Development Street Maintenance Division does not want any private improvements, other than landscape rock in the slope easement north of Sunport Blvd. 
8. Standard practice of labeling contours is to bold and label the major contours (5’contours).
9. This plan may benefit from a larger scale.
10. It would be clearer if the onsite storm drain was contained in Appendix B.
11. Please provide a legend for the lines in the Profile Report in Appendix B.  It would also help if the text was larger. 
12. Per Hydrology’s site visit 6-28-13, there is a berm along the South Diversion  Channel that is not shown that will divert water to the detention ponds in Basin B.  This will effect pond sizing.  However, there is an existing inlet (buried?)  in the upper portion of Basin B that may offset this increase. 
13.  Show the water quality features specified in AMAFCA’s letter dated June 25, 2013.
Hydrology recommends a meeting to discuss the above mentioned comments to help expedite approval of this report and plan.  Please call to arrange a time or to address comments over the phone.   You may contact me by telephone at 924-3986. 

Sincerely,

Curtis Cherne, P.E.
Principal Engineer, Planning Department

Development and Review Services
Copy: e-mail
